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ANNUAL ACTIVITY REPORT 
OF THE BUDGET COMMITTEE 

FOR 2017 

Background  
 
This Annual Activity Report ( “ the Report” )  follows the reporting requirements of the Budget 
Committee [“BC”] defined in item III.3 of the "Internal Rules of Procedure of the Budget 
Committee" (”Rules”) of 16 December 20141. It has been prepared for the purpose of presentation 
at the Budget Committee meeting on 20 June 2018. 

 
Activities 2017 
 
In 2017, the Budget Committee met two times to discuss topics of budgetary and/or financial 
relevance in the context of the implementation of the Energy Community budget (see Minutes of the 
Meetings annexed). In 2017, Mr. Marcos Roman Parra was the chair in office in the first half of the 
year 2017 and then Mrs. Anne Montagnon followed.  
 
The Budget Committee was advising and supervising the Director in the financial management. It 
was consulted whenever an agreement was required under the applicable budgetary procedures. 
During the year, it had the following strategic topics on its agenda: 

 
- Discussion and endorsement of financial reports for the year 2016 for the decision of the 

Ministerial Council,  

- Director’s proposal on the budget 2018-2019 of the Energy Community with the aim to 
obtain an agreement of all parties and approval at the meeting of the Council in December 
2017,  

Further, the analysis of the ongoing budget accounts of the Energy Community (as a legal entity) 
and of the grant projects accounts was on a regular agenda. Director informed also on a regular 
basis on the progress made in the arbitration procedure with the former employee of the Energy 
Community at the Court of Arbitration in the Hague and of the related costs. At the meeting in 
December 2017, Budget Committee suggested the idea of changing the budgeting approach at the 
Energy Community with the aim to strengthen the link of strategic (activity) and operational 
(expenditure) planning. Further discussion on that topic will continue in 2018.  
 
Conclusion 
 
In 2017, the Budget Committee received from the Secretariat all requested information of financial 
relevance that enabled to carry out its tasks. At the time of this report, the Energy Community annual 
accounts were audited and an unqualified audit opinion was issued.  
 
Based on all reports related to the budget execution for 2017, the Budget Committee agreed to 
propose to the Ministerial Council of the Energy Community to decide on the discharge of the 
Director for year 2017 at its next meeting at the end of 2018. 
 
 
Annex: BC’s Minutes of the meetings that took place in 2017  

 
 

                                                           
1 Date of amendment of the Initial Rules of 30 Jan 2008 
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